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related to U.S. savings bonds, notes, 
and other savings-type securities, and 
payments of service fees to organiza-
tions qualified to issue and/or redeem 
savings bonds. 

Point-of-sale (POS) terminal means an 
automated credit card or debit card 
transaction device. 

Presumed EFT means that agencies 
will presume that new payment recipi-
ents will elect EFT as the means of 
payment delivery. Enrollment forms 
for use in establishing routine pay-
ments will be designed with this ap-
proach in mind, to obtain the required 
written consent of the recipient. 

Recipient means a person, corpora-
tion, or other public or private entity 
receiving benefit or nonbenefit pay-
ments from the Government. 

Same-day deposit means a deposit 
made before the cutoff time on the day 
on which the funds were received by an 
agency. For example, if an agency re-
ceives funds for deposit at 10 a.m. on 
Monday and transmits the deposits by 
2 p.m. on Monday (the depositary’s cut-
off time), then a same-day deposit has 
been achieved. 

Service means the Financial Manage-
ment Service, Department of the 
Treasury. 

Treasury Financial Manual (TFM) 
means the manual issued by the Serv-
ice containing procedures to be ob-
served by all Government departments 
and agencies in relation to central ac-
counting, financial reporting, and 
other Governmentwide fiscal respon-
sibilities of the Department of the 
Treasury. Volume I, Chapter 6–8000 (I 
TFM 6–8000) contains agency cash man-
agement procedures to be followed per-
taining to these regulations. 
Copies of the TFM are available free to 
Government agencies. Others who are 
interested in ordering a copy may call 
(202) 208–1819 or write the Directives 
Management Branch, Financial Man-
agement Service, Department of the 
Treasury, Liberty Center (UCP–741), 
Washington, DC 20227 for further infor-
mation. 

§ 206.3 Billing policy and procedures. 
The billing process is considered an 

integral part of an effective cash man-
agement collection program. In those 
situations where bills are required and 

the failure to bill would affect the cash 
flow, bills will be prepared and trans-
mitted within 5 business days after 
goods have been shipped or released, 
services have been rendered, or pay-
ment is otherwise due. An agency may 
prepare and transmit bills later than 
the 5-day timeframe if it can dem-
onstrate that it is cost-effective to do 
so. In addition, the bill must include 
the terms and dates of payments, and 
late payment provisions, if applicable. 
Terms and dates of payments will be 
consistent with industry practices. I 
TFM 6–8000 describes detailed billing 
policies, procedures, and industry 
standards for agencies. 

§ 206.4 Collection and payment mecha-
nisms. 

(a) All funds are to be collected and 
disbursed by EFT when cost-effective, 
practicable, and consistent with cur-
rent statutory authority. 

(b) Collections and payments will be 
made by EFT when cost- effective, 
practicable, and consistent with cur-
rent statutory authority. When con-
sistent with these criteria, specific 
cash flows will utilize EFT as follows: 

(1) Fees/fines. EFT will be adopted as 
the presumed method of collecting fees 
and fines, especially when these collec-
tion cash flows are recurring or of 
large dollar amounts. 

(2) Tax collections. EFT will be adopt-
ed as the primary method for col-
lecting taxes. EFT mechanisms may 
include ACH credit or debit cards. 

(3) Salary payment. Presumed EFT 
will be adopted as the method for pay-
ing employees, and entrance enroll-
ment forms for establishing regular 
payments will be designed to use this 
approach. 

(4) Vendor and miscellaneous payments. 
Each department and agency will exer-
cise its authority under the Federal 
Acquisition Regulation to require that 
all contractors are paid by EFT, unless 
a determination is made that it is not 
in the best interest of the Federal Gov-
ernment to do so. EFT will be adopted 
as the standard method of payment for 
all Federal program payments origi-
nated by agencies or their agents. 

(5) Benefit payments. EFT will be pre-
sented to new beneficiaries as the pre-
sumed method for receiving benefits. 
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